
ORATORICAL CONTEST REQUIRES 
SCHOOL CONTACT
A high school student from your community 
could have up to $25,000 provided for their 
college education by next April. How? By 
becoming a Participant in the annual American 
Legion Oratorical Contest scholarship 
program. Information on the 2022-23 program 
was mailed to all schools, District, and Area 
Commanders in August. All information for 
Posts to visit schools and run a local contest 
can be found at www.nebraskalegion.org/
oratorical with the local dates. Local contact 
is important if you plan to sponsor a contestant 
in the district and state contests. District 
contests will be held during November. The 
four Department Area contests will be held 
in December. The State contest is held on 
Saturday, January 14, 2023, during the annual 
Mid-Year Conference in Norfolk. The winner 
of the State-level will compete at the National 

level in Indianapolis on April 21-23, 2023.

Enclosed:

1) District/Area  Important Dates

2) Oratorical Letter to Posts (Commander 

only) & Junior Speech Program

AMERICAN LEGION BASEBALL 
The Department Athletic 
Committee will meet on 
October 8th, tentatively 
scheduled to be at Bennet 
Post 280 to review the 

2022 Baseball season. Changes for 2023 
will be announced during the Athletic 
Committee presentation at the January 
Mid-Year Conference in Norfolk. Site 
applications to host the 2023 Area and State 
Baseball Tournaments must be returned 
to HQ by January 6, 2023. Tournament 
applications can be found at https://www.

nelegionbaseball.net/

GIFTS FOR YANKS WHO GAVE
In August, a bulletin explaining the Gifts for 
Yanks program was sent with the newsletter. 
Although donations are being received on 
a regular basis, we need many more Posts, 
Units, Squadrons, and Chapters to support 
this program. Our veterans who are confined 
to the VA Medical Centers and who reside 
at the Veterans Homes will thank you for 
brightening their holiday season. Donations 
for this program are still being accepted.  If 
your post has not already donated there is 
still time to do so. Send your contributions 
to HQ, marked, “Gifts for Yanks.”

Department Commander
Don Suchy

Department Adjutant
David W. Salak
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The Road to Success
2023 Membership Goal: 24,835  August 24th Total: 11,245 -- 45.28%

 

District 15 - 54.64%         District 7 - 50.26%       District 8 - 48.67%          District 12 - 46.35%   
District 6 - 45.91%         District 2 - 44.63%       District 10 - 42.73%        District 5 - 42.09%
District 11 - 40.27%         District 1 - 40.10%       District 9 - 40.03%           District 3 - 39.59% 
District 13 - 37.19%         District 4 - 34.55%



2023 DEPARTMENT GOAL   
The Department membership goal for 
2023 is 24,835. Commander Suchy wants 
everyone to step up to the challenge. If you 
need help, please contact the Membership 
Committee and they will offer support. 
The most up-to-date report can be found 
on the Department website at www.
nebraskalegion.net 

NATIONAL CONVENTION  
Dozens of Nebraska American Legion 
Family members attended the 103rd  
Annual National Convention in 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin the last week of 
August. You can expect to receive reports 
on the convention at many of the District 
Fall Round-ups and County Conventions. 

DISTRICT CONFERENCES AND 
CONVENTIONS   
A spreadsheet of important District and 
Area events is enclosed with this newsletter. 
The dates, times, and locations were 
voted on by the DEC during Department 
Convention. If you wish to invite an officer 
or committee chair, contact them directly.
If you have any questions, please contact 
your District and Area Commander.

MEMBERSHIP REMINDER
The Department will be 
awarded an Early Bird 
Award to a Legionnaire 
that pays their dues on an 

annual basis and has their dues at Department 
Headquarters by Tuesday, September 6. The 
winner receives $500.

DIRECT BILLING RENEWAL 
All members whose 2023 card has been 
received at National Headquarters by 
Monday, September 19 will be deleted from 
the second renewal notice to be sent about 
October 8. Getting those cards to HQ before 
9:00 a.m. on Monday, September 12 saves 
money!

MEMBERSHIP AWARDS & TARGET
The first National Membership Target for 
2023 is September 14, which calls for 50% 
of the Department’s goal. Adjutants, please 
refer to the 2023 Post Adjutant Guide for 
target dates. Several changes were made 
to the Department’s membership awards/
incentives.

ONLINE RENEWAL INFORMATION 
Nebraska is once again participating in the 
online renewal program (see the Post Adjutant 
guide). A list of members who renewed online 
will be mailed every month. Checks for the 
post share of dues will be mailed to the Post 
Adjutant in January and July. Please issue the 
2023 membership card to those who paid online 
and destroy the state and national portions of 
the card. DO NOT pay the department for the 
members who have renewed online or mail 
their cards to HQ. You can view the members 
in your post who have paid their dues online 
on MyLegion.org. If you have any questions, 
please email Amanda at HQ.

MYLEGION FOR POST OFFICERS  
The American Legion National Headquarters 
has designed a secure internet site to assist 
Post Officers in the day-to-day membership 
processing duties. All Post Commanders or 
Post Adjutants are encouraged to register at 
www.mylegion.org for access. Remember, all 
the online features for Post Officers are free. 
www.mylegion.org

COUNTY GOVERNMENT DAY
Letters and program brochures concerning 
the sponsorship of Cornhusker Boys & 
Girls County Government Day programs 
during the 2022-23 school year have been 
sent to County Commanders, County 
Veterans Service Officers, and American 
Legion Auxiliary representatives. In 
addition to Post and Unit officers, schools 
and county courthouse officials should 
become involved in the planning. County 
Commanders or Chairmen should advise 
HQ (on the form provided in a separate 
mailing) of the date of your program. 
Supplies may be ordered on the same form.

JUNIOR SHOOTING SPORTS
JSS is a gun safety 
education and 
marksmanship program 
that provides the basic 
elements of safety, 
education, enjoyment, 
and competition.  Participants of either 
gender, ages 14 through 20. Handicapped 
youth are encouraged to participate. The 
first-round postal match competition 
target sales and registration opens on 
September 1 and closes on December 15. 
Full information can be found at www.
legion.org/shooting/resources. Contact our 
Department Liaison, Doug Frahm, if your 
Post is interested in pursuing this program.
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